
Conservation Commission  Minutes  March 14, 2019 

Present:  Slim Spafford, Chair, Gina Rescigno, Vice-Chair, Ruth Gaffey, Secretary, 

Ray Blake and John Rescigno 

Minutes were read and approved (Spafford/Rescigno) 

Discussion of warrant article related to recycling. John answered questions 

surrounding the issue.  It was agreed that Slim would present a resolution stating 

that the Conservation Commission’s commitment to the goal of recycling.  Gina 

and Ruth agreed to work on learning more about the current situation and 

helping to educate people on the need to REDUCE waste first and foremost and 

then repair, reuse, recycle, and how to go about this in the Groton area 

Slim moved we pay dues to the New Hampshire Association of Conservation 

Commissions and the motion was passed (Gaffey/Rescigno) 

Gina will email Jeff Littleton for the final report of Phase 1 of the NRI 

Slim reported that he has received the application for fish from the NH Fish and 

Game and will submit it for the Fishing Derby 

Slim discussed HB 542 – FN-A     An Act establishing a grant program to support 

municipalities in adopting or updating their wetland regulations 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm 

Submitted by Ruth Gaffey 

 

 

 


